
 

 

BINGHAM TOWN COUNCIL 

 

Notes of the Resilience sub-Committee held on Tuesday, 14th July 2020. 

 

No officers were present. Notes provided by Councillor Purdue-Horan 

 

1. Present: Cllr F. Purdue-Horan (Chairman,) Cllr. J. Lewis, Cllr. M. Monni and Cllr A. 

Shelton 

 

2. Apologies for absence – Apologies were received from: Cllr J. Stockwood, Cllr G. 

Williams and Cllr Mrs M. Stockwood  

 

3. Declarations of Interest – None 

 

4. Supporting the town centre recovery 

The following proposals were proposed, seconded and agreed unanimously by the sub-

Committee members present: 

 

a) Proposed: MM and Seconded: JL - Bingham Town Council (BTC) supports the proposal to 

assist the town centre recovery, with funding from the BTC Covid-19 Fund. 

  

b) Proposed: MM and Seconded: JL - BTC will assist by enabling a trial outdoor continental 

style cafe environment by hiring 10 sets of teak tables with 4 chairs and at least 5 parasols for 

an 8 week period, from Robin Hood Hire of Caythorpe, with the option to hire a further 10 

sets in August for potential community events planned by BCE Group. Budget: £3000 plus 

insurance cost, (see paragraph 5a.) 

  

c) Proposed: MM and Seconded: JL - Subject to confirmation, BTC will liaise with The 

Circle Restaurant and. Butlers Coffee Shop, who have been in discussions with Rushcliffe 

Borough Council (RBC) to operate on the Market Place under a license agreement scheme. 

The hired equipment will be used by the two businesses, except on Thursdays when the 

weekly Market takes priority and the Market Place is not available for use, this may require 

practical co-operation for the storage of tables and chairs on these days. 

  

d) Proposed: MM and Seconded: JL - The Resilience sub-Committee support the plans by 

BCE Group to hold weekend community events on the Market Place during August, which 

have yet to be authorised by RBC. Subject to the agreement of full Council on 28th July and 

confirmation, with written details and costings provided by the BCE Group, BTC approves a 

budget up to £3000 with specific conditions, to ideally utilise the £2000 VJ Day Grant (some 

of this money may have already been spent) and £500 NCC Grant from FPH, towards the 

August events. So in effect, not actually committing a further £3000 from the Covid 19 fund. 

 

5. Insurance 

a) Proposed: FPH and Seconded: AS - BTC will seek to co-operate and arrange appropriate 

public liability, loss or damage insurance for all of the hired equipment during the eight 

weeks trial and the community weekend events in August. BTC will not be responsible for 

equipment belonging to the two businesses taking part in the trial period. 

  

 


